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MEMORANDUM 
 

TO:   Mayor Pruyn and Village Trustees 

FROM: Carie Anne Ergo, Village Administrator 

DATE:  March 22, 2022 

SUBJECT:   ACDC Contract Renewal 
 

 

INTRODUCTION 

The current contract for dispatching services with ACDC expires on April 30, 2022. The new three-

year contract begins on May 1, 2022.  

 

DISCUSSION 

In 2015, the General Assembly passed Public Act PA99-006, which mandated municipalities under 

25,000 people to combine their public safety answering point (emergency dispatch center) and 

Emergency Telephone System Board with other PSAPs until the combined resource served at least 

25,000 people.  

 

There were only two choices for local dispatching services in our immediate area, ACDC and 

DuCOMM. In 2016, the Village opted to enter into a three-year IGA with Addison Consolidated 

Dispatch Center, also known as ACDC. In addition to providing police dispatching services, ACDC 

also answers all non-emergency calls during hours when Itasca's offices are closed to the public, 

including Public Works, utility calls, and dispatching.  

 

Overall, the Police Department has been satisfied with ACDC services and recommends extending 

the contract. 

 

FISCAL IMPACT 

The total amount of the contract for the next three years is $789,707.00 and has been budgeted 

under budget code 01-06-72905. As with the last contract, there will be a 5.5% increase each year. 

Below are the rates from the previous contract and the expenses for the next three fiscal years.  

 

FY 19-20 FY 20-21 FY 21-22 FY 22-23 FY 23-24 FY 24-25 

$212,286 $223,961 $236,279 $249,274.00 $262,984.00 $277,449.00 

 
STAFF RECOMMENDATION 

Staff recommends this item be forwarded to the Committee of the Whole on April 5, 2022, for 

consideration and approval. 

 

ATTACHMENTS 

ACDC Contract 






